Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 11-16-09 
PRESENT: Deborah Bambini; Susan Carson; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Hugh McGuire; Sheldon Kopperl; Dana Munk; Keith Rhodes; David Vessey; 
Kathryn Waggoner, Kari Kensinger; Penney Nichols-Whitehead; Gerry Simons, Judy Whipps
ALSO PRESENT: Charlie Lowe, Interim Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator
ABSENT:  James Bell; William Selesky; Shelley Schuurman
GUESTS:  Katya Conkle, Graduate Asst, Padnos International Center
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of November 9 Minutes
	Motion to approve, seconded.

	Approved.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded.

	Approved.

	Chair’s Report
 Update on Name/Status Change


	The GES response to the ECS Memo was sent.  The Chair has already been put on the ECS agenda for Friday (11/20/09), so it was good timing for us to respond.
ECS will talk about our response at the meeting and potentially approve.  In addition to our response, they also have Robert Adams’ response.

The only open question is what kind of committee GES will be.  Kris Mullendore from ECS, did mentioned that there has been some confusion surrounding types of committees.  There are three different types, with three different roles. GES would like to be a standing committee of UCS (Faculty Governance committee, elected, entirely faculty).  Everyone anticipates that the Friday meeting with go smoothly.

	

	Update on LEAP Inventory


	The Chair met with Maria Cimitile last Friday to discuss the department responses that were received.  There are still responses coming in.  The Chair and Maria briefly looked at data, but need to decide on how to present that data.  The Chair received a thumb drive that contains department spreadsheets that have been received to date. The Chair will also share these documents with the Director of GE and the GE Office Coordinator.
A handout was distributed from the LEAP Forum (dated March 12, 2009).  When GES originally started looking at the LEAP inventory it was decided that before we do, we should do an inventory of the Majors and Minors and see if these goals are already being addressed by some departments.
Maria worked on this inventory last summer.  The plan is to consolidate the results for GES to review and then to set an agenda for discussion.

Hopefully by the end of this semester or beginning of next semester we can review LEAP goals and GES will be able to say that we have a good sense about GE goals.

	The Chair will share the inventory documents with GE director and office coordinator.

	Update on Library Discussion


	The Chair read an email exchange that he had with Lee VanOrsdel from the Library.

The Library will be creating a Knowledge Market (to include IT, Writing, SSD, etc) and has a committee that is also looking at the LEAP goals.  The notion that some of the LEAP goals may be met, or at least contributed to, outside of the classroom.  Perhaps members of the GES LEAP group would be willing to meet with the Library.
There was consensus for the Chair to invite Lee and those working on the LEAP goals to come to a GES meeting for further conversation.


	The Chair will invite Lee VanOrsdel and others working with her on LEAP goals committee to come to GES meeting.

	Discuss the Relationship between Basic Skills and General Education 
	We will review the March 23, 2009 memo from GES to ECS requesting a revision to Faculty Handbook language regarding Basic Skills and GE. (See #3 in the memo.) Our purpose will be to determine exactly what GES’s responsibilities now are in relation to Basic Skills.

Also, we can begin a discussion about the future of the relationship between GE and Basic Skills. To facilitate this, we can discuss the “narrative” documents recently produced by the departments of Mathematics and Writing that describe their first-year Basic Skills courses and reflect on their place in the university curriculum.  

The Chair redistributed a memo from last year’s Chair that was sent to UCC regarding the GES name change and basic skills. This leads to a discussion on two levels:

1) What have we done and what will be involved?

2) Does the consideration of basic skills add anything to the discussion of our potential changes to the GE program?

It seems likely that 2010-11 could be an assessment year for basic skills.

The Chair distributed a hard copy document, dated 4/18/2005, with the History of General Education.  It was recognized that there seems to be a cycle in GE revision and with the last revision happening in 2000, we are nearing a natural new cycle.

A committee member added that it makes sense for GE to take on basic skills (WRT 150, MTH 150, and WRT 305).  It would only add three more classes to the assessment process.  Both Math and Writing departments already did a version of assessment without being required to.

A committee member added that Math and Writing already have Directors, which is helpful.
A committee member asked about SWS.  If we take on basic skills, is there also a reason why we shouldn’t also take on SWS?   The response was that we would not take on SWS because they are discipline specific and really out of the GE realm.  The Chair added that SWS is not really a writing course, rather when using writing in a Major it is a pedagogy.

The Chair added that, by contrast, in the case of Writing 150 there is eagerness for oversight, so that the work is relevant across campus.  They (Writing Dept) want to be responsible and accountable for what they are doing, but also for students to be accountable.
A document titled “Grade Expectations: What Teachers Expect from you after WRT 150” was distributed.  
A committee member added that WRT 150 is very standardized.  Student Services is supposed to distribute the above mentioned document to students and transfer students to let them know they are still responsible for these expectations. 
Discussion continued regarding both MTH 110 and MTH 122.  According to the current data (57% + 10% AP), so approximately 2/3 of students would not have to take MTH 110, or expect the average freshman to need.  The discussion was not to propose dropping MTH 110 and replacing with MTH 122, but to point out that fewer students need MTH 110 as a basic skill.  Whereas with Writing, whatever skills students come in with would be expanded in the courses.
A committee member commented that if basic skills do become a part of GE that they should be combined in the Handbook.  Discussion continued regarding the idea of abolishing the term “basic skills” and rolling those courses into GE. The Chair added that there is a connotation that GE is something that all college students are educated on and should know, whereas “basic skills” alludes to “pre-college”.

Discussion continued as to whether the basic skills courses would become part of the current GE Foundations and, if so, would you assess the course then, or would you assess the Foundation?  Some courses are more remedial, whereas some would need a co-requisite or pre-requisite.  
In regard to GE assessment, the bulk of Foundation courses are in those areas have content, oral communication and information literacy goals and would relieve some of the pressure for WRT and MTH (example: 4 goals versus 9+).  Faculty would say don’t add goals, but do more with less goals for higher outcomes. The Director added that it would be great to assess Seniors.

The Chair added that this process would require more than just a memo.  These would be structural changes.  Basic skills have been a part of GVSU for a very long time and these changes would require more input.  Maybe some of the skills are already being met and we can conclude with after we talk to the Library and review the LEAP inventory (10 goals). The earliest possible update to the GE history will probably be 2012.


	The Chair will mention the basic skills documents at his meeting on Friday.  It will not be a formal proposal, jut raise the notion.

	Director’s Report

	The Director has been in discussion with Padnos International regarding putting a deadline on Study Abroad Theme credit.  There are a lot of study abroad students that are waiting up to two years after travel to fill out a Theme proposal.  A suggestion is that the request for Theme credit would have to be submitted the same semester as the travel.

	

	New Business
	There will be no GES meeting next week due to the Thanksgiving Holiday.

	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.

	Adjourned at 3:53pm


